

## Reserve Officers Association of the United States

THE PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION REPRESENTING ALL MILITARY OFFICERS
ARMY ★ NAVY ★ AIR FORCE ★ MARINE CORPS ★ COAST GUARD ★ PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE ★ NOAA

15 January 1987.

Mr. Robert M. Gates
Deputy Director of the Central Intelligence Agency
Central Intelligence Agency
Washington, DC 20505

Dear Mr. Gates:

Please accept the appreciation of the Reserve Officers Association of the United States for permitting us to print your article "Soviets Know That SDI Will Work" in the January, 1987 issue of the "ROA National Security Report."

Several copies are enclosed for your files. If you need more, or would like copies to be sent to any particular audience, we would be happy to cooperate.

This issue is being distributed to our £25,000 members as an insert in the January edition of "The Officer" magazine. Additional complimentary distribution of the report will go to about 6,000 flag and general officers of all services, reserve and regular, and leaders in the White House, Pentagon, and on Capitol Hill, plus about 6,000 students and faculty at the war colleges.

If you know of others who would be interested in taking part in the National Security Report by submitting articles, please encourage their support. Every individual contribution makes a difference. If you would like to provide articles in the future, your staff can contact me at 479-2200 or 479-2258.

Again, thank you for your help.

Herbert M. Hart

Colonel, USMC (Ret.)

Editor

Sincere/v

ROA National Security Report

Encls: 6 copies, NSR